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PORT CLINTON CITY COUNCIL MINUTES  
PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The November 9, 2021, public meeting of the Port Clinton City Council was held in the Linda Hartlaub City Hall 
Chambers with Lisa Sarty, President of Council. The meeting opened at 5:43 p.m. 
 
Mr. Below moved to appoint Beth Gillman as clerk for the meeting. Seconded by Mrs. Hickman. All agreed.  
 
The roll was called and the following council members were present: Gabe Below, Pat Hovis, Roseann Hickman, 
Lisa Slobodzian, Margaret Phillips, Jerry Tarolli, Beth Gillman. 
 
 
Mrs. Sarty called for a motion to waive any and all irregularities and calling and conduct at this meeting.  
Ms. Phillips so moved, seconded by Mr. Below. All agreed.  
 
Discussion  
 

1) For the purpose of text amendments to sections 1125.02(1), 1135.09(a), 1143.01, 1143.08, 1145.03(a), 
1151.02, 1155.11, 1161.08 setback line, 1161.08 yard, 1163.03, 1165.10 and 1167.15(d) and repealing 
section 1135.06(b)(3) of the codified ordinance of Port Clinton Planning and Zoning code. 
 
- In summation, Mr. Bickley - Thank you to Mark Messa, Director of the Catawba Regional Planning 

Commission for meeting with City Planning Commission about two years ago. At that time the City 
Planning Commission initiated the proposed text changes. City Planning Commission met last month 
and reviewed and recommended approval of the proposed changes. The process is the same you 
would go through with a map change. Either the City Council or City Planning Commission needs to 
initiate the text changes. It then goes before the City Planning Commission who will make a 
recommendation. Then that recommendation is submitted to City Council. Then City Council will act on 
that recommendation. Currently this is the public hearing on the proposed changes for City Council to 
consider.   

 
An overview of the proposed changes (see attached) were presented by Mr. Bickley. The changes are in bold and 
you would need to go back to the original ordinance to view the original text. 
 
Questions: 
 
1135.09(a) – Mr. Tarolli asked if The City is ok with these changes. Mayor Snider said it was reviewed by the 
Planning Commission and there were no objections.  
 
1143.08 – Mr. Bickley stated that some communities only require the side lot to be 25 feet so this is an option for 
the City to consider. Side yard setback in this situation in Catawba is 25 feet. Many lots are smaller so meeting 
these setbacks can be difficult, but that’s why we have the variance application process. 
 
Additional changes may want to be considered, but this will come at a later date. 
 
Mayor Snider stated that this is a synopsis of what has been discussed over the course of many meeting between 
the Planning Commission (members: Mr. Morgan, Mr. Bolte, Mrs. Evans, Mr. Colston, and Mayor Snider), Mr. 
Messa and Mr. Bickley. Mr. Bickley would like to give credit mostly to Mr. Messa and to Mr. Taylor (prior Zoning 
Inspector). 
 
Mr. Below asked if the main purpose of these revisions is to align with other communities and if there are any 
concerns that could be controversial.  
 
Mr. Bickley stated there is nothing controversial. There are some houses in the older section of town with smaller 
lots. Corner lot with 35 feet setback on two sides may be a little restrictive, but they can still apply for a variance. 
 
Mr. Below asked if overall there is less of a need for applying for a variance with most of these changes. 
 
Mr. Bickley said yes, the biggest change would be the accessory buildings. 
 
Mrs. Shenker stated there will be a part 2 where we will have 3 new additions to the zoning code 
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Mr. Bickley stated the items Mrs. Shenker referenced are wireless telecommunications, solar energy, short term 
rentals, and wind energy regulations. Planning Commission and Mr. Messa are currently working on finalizing 
these. 
 
Mayor Snider asked if they anticipate having legislation for the current amendments and then the other items as 
they come or if it will be one big package. 
 
Ms. Shenker said we decided to make these changes to clean up the current code first and then present the new 
ordinances to Planning Commission, hopefully by the next meeting on December 9, 2021. Then they can meet to 
review the changes and send a letter to Council. The ordinance discussed today will on the agenda for the next 
Council meeting. 
 
Mr. Below asked to review the forthcoming short term rental proposed changes as soon as possible. Thank you Mr. 
Bickley. 
 

 
ADJOURNMENT  
 
 
 
With no further business to discuss Ms. Phillips moved to adjourn; seconded by Mr. Below. With all those in favor, 
the meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Beth Gillman Lisa Sarty 
Clerk of Council  President of Council  
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